October 14, 1982

William L. Fox

Deputy Director

Nevada State Council on the Arts
329 Flint Street

Reno, Nevada 89501

Dear Mr. Fox,

W We were delighted to learn that the Nevada State Council on

the Arts has funded photographer Susen Orr's propesal to decument
folk art environments in your state. That effert will contribute
not only to your state's efforts on behalf of the arts, but to the
national concern for the documentation and preservation of these
sites. A well-chosen subject for your state funding--congratulations
to your agency for selecting this worthy project.

Has any progress been made in assisting Rolling Thunder with
the completion of his "Thunder Mout&din" environment? I'11 be in
contact with Thunder soon, and would like to be able to report to
him on that possibility. Please let me know when you can.

Best wishes,

Seymour Rosen
Director



